

State of Wisconsin \ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES

Scott McCallum, Governor Darrell Bazzell, Secretary Glorie L. McCutcheon, Regional Director Southeast Region Annex 4041 North Richards St PO Box 12436 Milwaukee, Wisconein 53212-0436 Telephona 414-229-0800 FAX 414-229-0810

May 4, 2001

EXHIBIT G

FID #:241354740 Milwaukee County SW/CORR

Mr. Michael Flanagan
Foley & Lardner Attorneys at Law
Firstar Ceneter
777 E. Wisconsin Avenue
Milwaukee, WI 53202-5367

Subject:

Materials Handling Plan

Construction on an Abandoned Landfill

Lynde & Harry Bradley Technical & Trade School

316 West Virginia Street Milwaukee, Wisconsin

Dear Mr. Flanagan:

The Department has received and reviewed two reports from your consultant PSI, Inc. to construct a school on a former solid waste disposal site located at 316 West Virginia Street in the City of Milwaukee, Wisconsin. The reports are Phase II Investigation dated March 16, 2001 and Materials Handling Plan dated April 19, 2001.

The proposed building site is located south of the existing Milwaukee Technical High School. The study shows that the site has received various fill materials. PSI, Inc. has sampled and classified the fill into four classes. The Materials Handling plan proposes to excavate the fill and it suggests several disposals options for the fill materials.

Our review indicates that the proposed actions are in compliance with the Department's guidelines. Therefore development and fill disposal can proceed as proposed.

A review fee of \$500 for in the form of a check made to the Department of Natural Resources has been received.

Please call me at (414) 229-0852 if you have any questions or comments regarding this letter.

Sincerely.

Bizhan Zia Sheikholesiami Waste Management Engineer

Southeast Region

c: Frances Koonce - SER

Bureau of Waste Management - WA/3

Mr. Larry Raether - PSI. Inc.

eu.w.w.atate.wl.us vog,njenosaw.www

Quality Natural Resources Management Through Excellent Customer Service

